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Fredericksburg, Virginia Vol. V No. 7 

As I write our President’s Letter we 
are in November and the leaves 
have turned to let us know that we 
are in another season of color and 
excitement.   There has not been too 
much happening in our dance club 
these past several months, but we 
are determined to get back on track 
and offer our members the fun 
events and gatherings that you all 
deserve.  This Letter will appear as 
a venting moment in sharing with 
you some of my feelings.  Of 
course, as we approach the holi-
days, I am watching the news about 
the gas prices, shortages of turkeys 
and even shortages of supplies for 
gift giving and holiday celebrations.   

Folks, we have to get through these 
tough times with COVID scares and 
haunts and look on the brighter side.  
We still live in the best country ever 
and have so much for which to give 
thanks. 
 
 Our dance club is still fortunate to 
have the Moose Lodge as our ven-
ue.  We are in the process of reach-
ing out for other venues where we 
can gather and dance on off nights 
from the Moose Lodge. Within each 
month, the Moose Lodge has meet-
ings and events when they need the 
dance room that we use.  This is ok.  
We understand and will graciously 
make other plans as we can for 
those off nights.  Compounded with 
the new Moose policy that our 
dance club folks have to actually 
join the Moose Lodge as members, 
our dance club has had an addition-
al challenge in attracting and main-
taining membership.  But, once 
again, we will look on the bright 
side. The Moose room is great for 
us, we do not have to pay a rental 
fee, and we have VERY reasonable 
food and drink available.  So, please 
everyone, hang in there with our 
few disappointments and get 
through these times together.  We 
plan to have a Christmas party at 
another venue and we will keep you 
posted.   Our DJ’s have been fantas-
tic and keep us grooving to the mu-
sic and dancing away the evenings.   
Thank you to our DJ’s.  Dicky Estes 
has been awesome supporting us for 
many weeks and always with a 

smile and great 
tunes…even singing 
for us. Are we fortu-
nate, or what?  We 
will be going back to alternationg 
our DJ’s providing our membes 
with the best music around. Craig 
Jennings, our music chairman and 
DJ will put together a schedule for 
our dance nights.  
   
So, if you have any suggestions of 
other venues for us to try on our off 
nights, just give us a holler.  If you 
have other suggestions about events 
that you know about that we would 
like to share, just let us know.  The 
upcoming holidays events are still 
uncertain so that news is a bit lim-
ited. Read the BBC Bugle Calls and  
Newsletter for current events in and 
around town through emails and the 
web site: 
.www.battlefieldboogieclub.com. 
 
Have a wonderful and safe holiday 
season and stay tuned!  Be happy, 
embrace your strengths and dance 
when you can!  
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Fun was had by all with sand between our toes as we 
danced to the Embers at Colonial Beach in September. 
          A great time out and about~ 



 

                                                                                               
                                          
 
 
                    Dance Every Wednesday of the month with the 

Battlefield Boogie Club   
Fredericksburg, Virginia 

 
Lessons start at 7:00 pm—dance until 9:30 

 
 Dance with the Northern Virginia Shag Club as announced* at the  
 Arlington-Fairfax Elks Lodge. 8421 Arlington Blvd. VA 6:30-10:30pm 
  

                BBC Dance nights with DJ’s -   Check Bugle Calls for nights 
 
               Alternative dance venues – out reach in process 
 
               Christmas party – date and different venue – Check Bugle Calls 
 
               Mid-Winter SOS – January 13-15   Myrtle Beach, S.C.  
 
               (We have SOS cards for sale) 
 
                                                *Check NVSC web site for updates 
                                                 http://www.nvshag.org 

 
 
                                    Watch Bugle Call for updated information 

          What’s Up! 
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 2021  Officers 

President                               Audrey Borja                                             ledgestonemanor@aol.com                                                                                                                                        

                 703-401-5050 

Vice President    Ann Martin                                                 annmartin13@yahoo.com   

Treasurer:                    Darlene Weaver                           dweaverbandp@msn.com 

Acting Secretary:                 Linda Fisher                                               linda442@verizon.net 

 

Board of Directors 

                                Wes Kirchner                                             shagginwes@aol.com  

    Don Borja                                                    ledgestonemanor@aol.com              

    Donna Dinger                                            normandy2@verizon.net 

                                                             

Committees 
Communications:  Jim Bois                            jimbois39@gmail.com 

Newsletter:                  Don Borja /Art Director/Editor                ledgestonemanor@aol.com 

Dance Committee                            Don Borja, Chair                                                             

Dance Consultant                Heather Jennings             shagnva@crosslink.net 

Dance Instructors:                           Don & Audrey Borja and Wes & Shirley Kirchner 

Website:                                            Wes Kirchner                                               shagginwes@aol.com 

Fund Raising: Sharing                                                             

Marketing/Promotion:                    Wes Kirchner                                              shagginwes@aol.com  

Membership:    Darlene Weaver             dweaverbandp@msn.com 

Music:    Craig Jennings              craig.jennings@tsc.com  

Sunshine: Hospitality                      Linda Fisher                                                 linda442@verizon.net                                                                                                   

                                                                                        

                                            Web site:  www.battlefieldboogieclub.com 



Happy Feet Do Six Steps 
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              November/December 

      NOTE! Check your BBC weekly  email communications for 

upcoming events. The dates posted below are proposed 

dates for dance lessons. 
      
 

                 Beginner Steps for  November 
 
 

November        BBC  will REVIEW  & Teach        

                                Basic Steps because of      

                                1 1/2  years  of Covid19  

                                Per CDC Guidelines     

 

 

Review                 Basic, Female Turn, Male Turn, Start  
                                

                                     Line Dance 
 
 

                

 

 

December       Intermediate Steps for  Dec 

                    
                  Teach & Review of Pivot Step 

 

                     Line Dance 

                    
                  To be determined  based on level 

                       of class improvement.                    
                                
 
 Those  who would like to  take  more comprehensive dance 

basic  steps or more advanced lessons, they are available 

through the dance intstructors on a private basis.  

        

            November 
 
  
  
       BIVENS, LARRY                    11/03 
 
 
       BIVENS, DONNA        11/06 
 
 
    BUSHEY, ANGELA (ANGIE)    11/07 
    
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

            December 
 
     AGREW. BRENDA          12/02 
 
 
        LIPPS, RON                     12/13 
 
  
        BROWN, CARROL         12/22 
 
 
        COLWELL, GEORGE         12/30 
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   Craig Jennings 

                  Ron  Lipps 
 
       DJ  dates to be announced in Bugle Call                       
   
 Ron  Lipps 

            craig jennings  
                  
Wednesday      Jukinoldies.com 
 
                                                    Boogie Woogie                  
9:00-11:00                            Dance Party 
 
 

Sunday               WWER FM 88.1 
 
                                            Beach  Breeze & Grooves                  
5:00-7:00                                Colonial Beach   
 
    DJ  dates to be announced in Bugle Call                       
 

Check the weekly bugle for  November & December Schedules 

               Dicky Estes   
 
       November-December 
                
   DJ  dates to be announced in Bugle Call                       Dicky Estes   
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The Bugle 
     Battlefield Boogie 

By  Craig       

Jennings       



We extend a warm welcome 

     to new BBC members! 

----------------------------------------------- 

The Bugle 
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LOGO  ITEMS 
 BBC logo items are on sale every Wednes-
day night and through e-mail.  Don Borja 
can be reached through his e-mail  
(ledgestonemanor@aol.com) and Dennis 
Bushor on Wednesday nights.  They are 
our BBC member representatives for logo 
sales.  Please support your club while 
getting quality merchandise at reasonable 
prices.  We recently added shoe bags to 
our inventory. So, if you don’t have these 
items, check them out and plan to get one 
of each. 

  Shoe Bags-       
  Shirts –             
  Hats -                
  Huggies-          
  Bags -   $ 30.00 

BBC NEWSLETTER- CAN 
YOU HELP? 
 If you have com-
puter skills and 
would like to help 
the BBC to com-
pile and produce the BBC Bugle 
newsletter, please contact a board 
member listed in the newsletter.  
We have a staff that has carried 
the responsibility of the newsletter 
for years, and we would like for 
someone else to have the oppor-
tunity to experience this fun filled 
activity.  We look forward to hear-
ing from you. 

     Weather Emergencies! 
 
Watch your Bugle Call emails for 
weather emergency notices.  
 
We try to be cautious in coming 
out to dance.  Lets think safety! 

Thank You! 
 

 

DVD’s 
Want to practice and perfect 
those basic dance steps?  
See Wes or Audrey to pur-
chase Beginner DVD’s for 
just $10.00. 

We are now 
Taking  
Orders... 

 

 

Agrew, Brenda 

Fye, Steve 

Madison, Kim 



              Time:   7:00-9:30+ pm  - Free Dance Lessons 
    Check our website www.battlefieldboogieclub.com  

For more Information:  703-401-5050 

       Loyal Order of Moose Lodge #1655 

  11917 Cherry Rd, Fredericksburg, VA  22407 

Beach Music 

Battlefield 

                   Every  Wednesday Of The Month 

Boogie Club 

Come Join Us 

Be fancy or do 

Your own thing 

  Carolina Shag 






